
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND 
Department of Administration 
DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES Tel: (401) 222-8880 
One Capitol Hill, 4th Floor Fax: (401) 222-8244 
Providence, RI 02908-5890 

 

April 12, 2023 
 
 

SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL ONLY [Luly.Massaro@puc.ri.gov]: 
 

Luly E. Massaro  
Commission Clerk 
Public Utilities Commission  
89 Jefferson Boulevard  
Warwick, Rhode Island 02888 

 
RE: Docket No. 4604 - The Office of Energy Resources (OER) - Budget Requests to 

Perform 2024 Renewable Energy Growth Program Development 
 

Dear Ms. Massaro: 
 

In accordance with R.I. Gen. Laws § 39-26.6-4(b), the Rhode Island Office of Energy 
Resources (“OER”), in consultation with the Rhode Island Distributed Generation Board 
(“DG Board”), is requesting approval from the Public Utilities Commission (“PUC”) to 
perform program and ceiling price development for the 2024 Renewable Energy (“RE”) 
Growth Program year. OER and the DG Board are respectfully requesting approval from 
the PUC to receive $79,120 for the 2024 RE Growth Program year design.  Please note that the 
DG Board formally approved the submission of this request at its past meeting on March 
27, 2023. 

 
Please see attached memo with budget breakdown and associated tasks from the 

DG Board’s contracted consultant. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Albert J. Vitali III, Esq. 
Deputy Chief Legal Counsel 
 

 
Enclosure 
 
c:  Docket #4604 Service List 










